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Transport for NSW 

 Mary Garland 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Level 17, 4PSQ, 12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta, NSW, 2150 

Re: Kamay Ferry Wharves Project – Request to amend Modification 1   30 November 2023 

Dear Mary Garland, 

Transport for NSW submitted a request to DPE on 15 November 2023 to modify Condition E4 of the Kamay Ferry 
Wharves Infrastructure Approval (SSI 10049- Modification 1).  

This modification request was made after DPE received advice from Environment and Heritage Group (EHG) that 
there was an inconsistency with the terrestrial credit numbers stated in Condition E4 and the Biodiversity 
Development Assessment Report (BDAR) for the project. 

On 27 November 2023 EHG further advised DPE that the terrestrial credit numbers in Condition E4 are in fact correct 
and consequently there is no need for the modification.  

As such, Transport for NSW withdraws its request to modify Condition E4. However, Transport would still like to 
proceed with the other administrative changes in the modification request.  These relate to incorrect or inconsistent 
cross referencing, missing timeframes in CoA 106 and missing definitions. 

Should you have any questions please contact Chris Williams, Senior Environment and Sustainability Office on 0427 
782 678 or christopher.williams2@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Enwee Lindford 
Senior Project Manager  
Transport for NSW  
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